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“Prepping for Winter Storage”
by P/D/C Wayne Garnsey, SN, photos by Wayne Garnsey

Our Wednesday, 14 October General Member meeting got 
started with a great array of food, highlighted by the pulled 
“chicken” pork, which was not only delightfully tasty, but the topic 
of friendly argument on whether we were enjoying ‘pulled pork’ or a 
really unique ‘pulled chicken.’ Whatever the final consensus, it was 
great. Of course, Jeanette’s Halloween cake finished off the 
attendees appetites, making ready for a presentation by Lt Nick 
Stagliano, P presentation on getting our boats ready for winter.

SEO Lt/C Bob Trenz, AP reported that our classes are going 
well: the Weather class, being taught by P/C Phil Cameron, Jr, AP 
and Navigation taught by P/Lt/C Matt TenEyck, JN. Bob also 
announced that at the Wednesday, 11 November GM meeting, 
District Educational Officer, Carl Filios, SN will be presenting the Upcoming Events

* Wed, 04 Nov- SKPS Exec Meeting
• Wed, 11 Nov- GM - Instructor Recert

Commander’s Message
by Cdr Vince Evans, P

			 Greetings, to my fellow Storm 
King members and friends. After a 
successful welcome back meeting 
and get together at Pamala’s 
restaurant in September, we had a 
very good turnout at CYC this 
month. Nick Stagliano gave a 
knowledgeable presentation 
regarding the winterization of your 
boat. It is always great to listen to 
Nick talk about engine maintenance. 
It reminded me that I needed to 
check on the transmission fluid, as I 

Cdr Message continues on page 3

The
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Instructor Development Teaching Certification program for Storm King 
public education instructors.

Commander Vince Evans, P announced upcoming Storm King events, 
including the annual Holiday Meeting and Party, to be held at the 
Cornwall Yacht Club on Saturday, 5 December, beginning at 1800 (6:00 
PM). Save the date and watch for announcements.

Cdr Evans turned the meeting over to Nick, who then 
talked about the proper way to winterize our boat systems, 
from water systems to engines, generator, and air 
conditioners, to batteries. Nick talked about outboards,  
outdrives, and internal engines, gas and diesel. Nick used 
his training, expertise, and personal experiences, making 
the program interesting as well as informative. Nick is 
also the Squadron’s Engine Maintenance instructor, so if 
interested in a more in-depth understanding of boat systems, contact Nick 
or Bob Trenz. If there is interest, perhaps Nick will offer his maintenance 
course in the Spring.

••• SKPS - The Crown - SKPS •••

2015 SKPS Bridge Officers 
Committees, & Officers

Commander:
 Cdr Vincent Evans, P
 aloha34ns@gmail.com
 Home: 845-562-6988

Executive Officer:
 Lt/C John “Jack” Thomas, Jr., JN
  johnt12586@aol.com
  Home: 845-778-3130

Educational Officer:
 Lt/C Robert Trenz, AP
  bona@verizon.net
  Cell: 845-238-7508

Administrative Officer:
 Lt/C Peter Skorewicz, Jr., P
  videoventures65@optonline.net
  Cell: 914-629-9864

Secretary & Asst. Treasurer:
 Lt/C Vingie Genco, JN
  vingieyvonne@yahoo.com
  Cell: 914-204-4330

Treasurer:
 Lt/C Anthony DiStefano, AP
 adistefan0@aol.com
 Cell: 845-926-2446

Past Commander
 P/C John Ledwith, IV, S
  JLedwith@hvc.rr.com
  Cell: 845-913-8821

Executive Committee:
 P/C Tony Tucci, P
 Lt William Burbage, AP
 Lt Richard Huff. P
 P/Lt/C Manny Sangervasio, AP
 Florence Thomas, AP
 P/C Thomas O'Connor, AP
  P/C John Ledwith, IV, S

Newsletter Editor & Advisor:
 P/D/C Wayne Garnsey, SN
  wayneg1@frontiernet.net
  Cell: 845-800-3405

Scholarship Fund Trustees:
 Florence Thomas, AP - Chairperson
  Home: 845-778-3130
 Lt/C Vingie Genco, JN (Secretary)
 Lt/C Anthony DiStefano, AP (Treas)
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took my boat out this week and started to winterize it.  

     I spoke briefly at the October meeting to inform 
everyone that our upcoming November meeting will 
be brief. We will be doing a recertification for 
instructors as our current term is about to expire. Carl 
Filios, SEO for District 2, has agreed to come down 
to our meeting. He will do the instruction which 
includes 90+ slides in the Power Point presentation. 
Bob Trenz will be notifying the instructors who need 
to be re-certified However, everyone may stay for the 
presentation.

     I attended the District 2 Conference which was 
held at the Hyatt in Fishkill on October 17. One of the 
main topics was the adoption of a new budget for 
2016. With declining revenue due to reduced 
membership, a thrifty budget was introduced and 
passed after a lengthily discussion. I received an 
award on behalf of SKPS. It was the Mel Cohen 
Safety Award for third place in effective 
communication for the publishing of The Crown by 
Wayne Garnsey. Wayne continues to be an 
outstanding resource to our Squadron. Bill Burbage 
was also recognized by Robert Terry in his 
preliminary report for Vessel Safety Checks. Storm 
King had the second highest number of VSC’s with 
43, which was 2 less than the 45 that Sacandaga 
recorded. Bill had submitted a total of 42 which was 

the highest individual total. Awards will be presented 
at the Winter Council meeting in January 2016.  

     I have been meeting with representatives of the 
Ramada Inn in Fishkill to arrange the conference 
facilities for the D2 Change of Watch next year.  The 
Feldberg’s assisted Paulette and I in working out the 
suitable arrangements of meeting rooms, food, and 
lodging.  My thanks to them as they continue support 
SKPS.  The Spring Conference will be held on April 1 
– 3, 2016.  I will keep you advised of my progress. 

     Merit Mark information should be submitted to 
Jack Thomas for me to review before he enters it into 
the USPS national database. Remember it is due by 
November 01, 2015 to be considered for this year.

Cdr Message continues from page 1
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Upcom ing

Storm King
Sail & Power Squadron

September Dinner Meeting
“Welcome Back”

Wednesday, 9 Sept 2015
6:00 to 8:00 PM

at Pamela’s on the Hudson

About 30 members enjoyed a 
fantastic dinner buffet, kicking 
off the Fall 2015 General 
member meetings, which are 
normally held at the Cornwall 
Yacht Club every second 
Wednesday of the month.
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USPS Instructor 
Recertification

     At our Wednesday, 11 
November GM meeting, District 
Educational Officer, D/Lt/C Carl 
Filios, SN will be presenting from the 
USPS Instructor Development 
Department, USPS Instructor 
Recertification for Storm King 
public education instructors. This 
presentation will follow our gustatory 
delights by Jeanette and Helene with 
all the volunteer contributions of 
great foods – rumor has it, Pizza 
Night and a short meeting with a 
reminder of the upcoming, Saturday, 
5 December 2015, Holiday Party.

D/Lt/C Carl Filios, SN

USPS District 2 Website:
 http://www.usps.org/d2/

D2 Webmaster:  P/R/C Susan Darcy, JN
susan@darcy-systems.com

SKPS Website:
        http://www.usps.org/d2/storm_king/

SKPS Webmaster:
P/R/C  Susan Darcy, JN  susan@darcy-systems.com
Return Address:  SKPS Newsletter: “The Crown”

Wayne H. Garnsey, Editor
PO Box 208, Blooming Grove NY 10914-0208

Home: (845) 496-5950          email: wayneg1@frontiernet.net

USPS Website: http://www.usps.org/
Mary Catherine Berube, HQ Director
PO Box 30423 Raleigh NC 27622
Main: 888-367-8777     Fax: 888-304-0813  
email: berubemc@hq.usps.org
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Storm King’s
Holiday Dinner Party

& Chinese Gift
Exchange

Bring a fun or serious gift [value: up to $10.00] for the Chinese Gift Auction.

Must sign up by Monday, November 30th

Questions & Information - Contact Commander Vince Evans

Reservations: Vincent Evans:     (845) 562-6988     aloha34ns@gmail.com 
Mail Checks (“SKPS”) to: SKPS Treasurer, Tony DiStefano, 153 Shore Dr., New Windsor, NY 12553

Any problems, call or e-mail Vingie Genco @ vingieyvonne@yahoo.com or 914-204-4330.

Dec 5th 2015

Cathy Pattison’s
Holiday Festival Dinner Buffet

Veggie & Fruit Platters & Hot Hors d’oeuvres
Bread & Green Salad & Dressings

Roast Pork & Roast Turkey
& Flounder Almandine

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy & Cranberry Sauce
Corn & Green Beans

Dessert, Coffee & Tea & Soda
BYOB - or - Bring Your Own Beverage

Saturday, December 5th 2015
6:00 P.M.) Hors d’oeuvres
6:30 PM  Buffet Dinner
Cost: Members & Guests - $25.00 (per person)
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